
 
 

WQ.64/2023 

 
WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT 

BY THE CONNÉTABLE OF ST. BRELADE 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 20th FEBRUARY 2023 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 27th FEBRUARY 2023 

 

 
Question 

 

“Will the Minister advise whether he will instruct the Environmental Health Department to deal with the 
situation of residents of La Rue du Crocquet in St. Aubin as a priority, in light of their indications that they 

have been subject to invasive extractor fan noise for months without any action being taken; and will the 

Minister undertake to communicate a timeline for resolution of the problem to the residents?” 
 

 

Answer 
 

 

Officers have been putting and continue to put considerable effort into investigating complaints and 

working with various parties concerning noise issues in the La Rue du Crocquet area, with a view to 

bringing about a resolution. This work is still ongoing, so it would not be appropriate to comment further. 

 

 


